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Shalfleet C.E. Primary  
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet 

and Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the 

very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 
http://fosay.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger Deputy 

Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  
 
 

  
 
 
 

RESPECT ● RESILIENCE ● RELATIONSHIPS 

Letters Home 

 

Weekly Newsletter – 21st March 2024 

Attendance 

Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 
which equates to 380 sessions with registration in 
the morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the 
afternoon. 
 
Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at 
school for any whole session including registration. 

Attendance Target  

Attendance Last Week  
 

Attendance This Year 

92% 

100%  

94%  
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 Important Information 

 
 

 

  
 

   

 

 
In the Community  

 
- 20th April – Swimarathon @ 

The Heights Sandown 

Dates for your Diary 

22nd March - Year 5 Sharing 

27th March – Parent Forum 1.45pm please let office know if you 
can attend 

28th March – Last Day of Term 

28th March - Easter Worship 2pm – outdoors weather permitting - 
more details to follow 

15th April – Return after Easter Holidays 

3rd May – Year 4 Sharing 

17th May – Year 3 Sharing  

23rd May – Parent Forum 

 
Sports Fixtures 

 
 

15th March U 11’s Boys Final away at CEC 
        Shalfleet 0  V  1 Nettlestone 
 

22nd March U 11’s Final away @ CEC KO 3pm 
U 9’s Final away @ CEC KO 3.45pm 

 

 
 
 

Federation Mission Statement and Values 
 
 

Mission Statement 
 
‘We value and respect everyone within an atmosphere of Christian 
love.  Our welcoming community builds strong relationships and is 
dedicated to supporting everyone to flourish academically, 
emotionally, socially and culturally through an excellent and engaging 
curriculum.’ 
 
Values 
 

 

 

 

O give thanks to the LORD, for he 
is good; his steadfast love 

endures forever! 
Psalm 118:1 

School Contacts for Staff 
Can we politely request that when you need to contact any staff in school, you 

do so via email or telephone in the first instance.  If you arrive at reception 
unannounced, staff will probably not be able to speak due to teaching and other 

commitments.  Also, staff may not able to respond to messages instantly.  If 
messages are not urgent, we aim to respond as soon as practically possible, 

which may not be the same day. 
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Gold Awards 
 

This week’s gold award winners are: 
 

Year R – Out on a School Trip 
Year 1 – Ashleigh, Hugo 

Year 2 – Alma, Tiwa, Lexi and Whole Class 
Year 3 – Millie, Eli, Charlie 

Year 4 – Isaac, Maisie, James 
Year 5 – Max, Lucy 

Year 6 – Sofia, Henry  
 

Well Done Everyone! 

 

 
 

              16th - 22nd March  
 
 

Brook         James C 
 

Roux       Saxon 
 

 

 

 
 
This week’s Golden Welly 

 
Tiwa 

 

 

Sports Tokens 
 

This week’s sports token 
totals are: 

 
 

Lighthouse – 24 
 

Needles – 23 
 

Lifeboat – 26 
 

Osbourne – 22 
 
 

Well Done everyone! 
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Chartwells Price Increase – Starting September 2023 
 

As you are all aware, the cost of fuel, National Minimum Wage and food has all increased recently.  With this in mind, we are advising 
you that the cost of a school meal will increase from £2.55 to £2.80 with effect from September 2023. 

Please remember that children in years R, 1 and 2 will still receive a free meal under the Universal Free School Meal scheme. 
For families whose financial circumstances have changed, please remember that you are able to apply for Free School Meals via the 

IWCC.  Please follow the link below to complete the online application form 
 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards 
 

If you do not have access to the internet and would prefer a paper application form, please contact the school office. 
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*MMR Vaccine and Measles Update* 
 

You will have seen the news regarding the rise in cases of measles in London and the large outbreaks in the West 
Midlands. 

 
The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) has now declared a national incident in order to focus actions to limit the 

spread. 
 

Further outbreaks of measles will spread to other towns and cities unless urgent action is taken to increase Measles, 
Mumps and Rubella (MMR) vaccination uptake in areas at greatest risk. 

Children who get measles can be very poorly and some will suffer life changing complications. 
 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/01/22/what-to-do-if-you-think-your-child-has-measles-and-when-to-keep-
them-off-school/ 

Parent Forum 
 

Mrs Grainger look forward to seeing parents and having a catch up 
with you at Parent Forum – next meeting 27th March @Shalfleet 

1.45pm.  Please email shalfleet@fosay.co.uk if you are able to attend. 
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Shelter for Outdoor Learning and Forest School 

 
Thank you to the Tesco Groundworks Community Fund for providing funding to install our new Outdoor 

Learning shelter at Shalfleet. 
 

 The structure will provide much needed shelter in inclement weather and a central Outdoor Learning 
space for the children to enjoy. 

 
 Thank you to everyone who voted for the school in the local Tesco store. 
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